Iperintandent. This is an opportunity to hear about and celebrate
ﬂlelamtdism:tinlﬂaﬂmandforourparensmdcommunny
members to share their thoughts on how to help our schools best
serve every youngster. We hope your schedule allows you to attend.

Monday, September 21, 201S - Babylon Elementary School (9:00 - 10:00 a.m.)
Thursday, November 12, 2015 - Babylon Jr./Sr. High School (7:00 - 8:00 p.m.)
Friday, January 15, 2016 - Babylon Grade School (9:00 - 10:00 a.m.)
Tuesday, April 19, 2016 - Babylon Jr./Sr. High School (7:00 - 8:00 p.m.)



The Harry Chaln
Practice-A-Thon

March, 2016
Parent Letter

Dear Parents,

During the month of March, music students across New York State are invited
to take part in a Practice-A-Thon with all proceeds going to local food banks. The goal
of the Harry Chapin Practice-A-Thon is to strengthen students’ practice habits while
supporting New York State local food banks.

Last year, over 30 schools on Long Island participated in the Practice-A-Thon
and together we raised over $30,000 for Long Island Cares - The Harry Chapin Food
Bank, the regional Food Bank for Long Island. This year, the Practice-A-Thon is once
again expanding to include many food banks in New York State. As Helen Keller said,
“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much!”

Students who participate in the Practice-A-Thon will need to document their
daily practice on the enclosed “calendar.” Sponsors will pledge an amount of their
choice per minute the student practices during the month of March. Pledges can be
anywhere from $.01 per minute and higher.

Each student will collect from sponsors at the end of March and submit the
pledge money, with checks made out to “Long Island Cares,” to their music teachers.
They will make sure the money goes to Long Island Cares.

Please take a look at our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/practiceathon where
you can ask questions and post your successes. Contact me below if you have any questions
and thank you in advance for your participation.

Sincerely,
BECAUSE (T TAKES MORE THAN FOOD TO FEED THE HUNGRY

Long Island
Wz Cal'es Music Teacher

" The Hamry Chapin Food Bank
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Mission

During the month of March, music students across New York State are invited to take
part in a Practice-A-Thon with all proceeds going to local food banks and their efforts
for hunger relief. Our mission is to strengthen students’ practice habits while
supporting each individual food bank. Qur local Food Bank is Long Island Cares,
Inc.-The Harry Chapin Food Bank.

What You Need to Do

STEP 1
Ask your family members to pledge a penny, nickel, dime or quarter for each minute
you practice. Even one penny a day can make a difference.

STEP 2

Try to practice every day during the month of March. Keep track of your practice
minutes on the Daily Practice Log. The more you practice, the more you will help
Long Island Cares and the more you will strengthen your playing. Strive for at
least 150 minutes a week.

STEP 8

Collect your pledges during the first week of April. Checks should be made payable to
Long Island Cares. Pledges are tax deductible. Please thank your sponsors with a
card or email.

STEP 4

Turn in your pledge money along with your Daily Practice Log to your music teacher
during the first week of April. Be proud of yourself for providing help to families
in New York and for improving your playing'

Teachers: Mail checks to

Robin Amato, Chief Development Officer and Director of Communications
Long Island Cares, 10 Davids Drive, Hauppauge, NY 11788-2039



The Harry Chapin

NYS Practice-A-Thon

MARCH 2016
DAILY PRACTICE LOG

Musician's Name:

Directions:Please note the number of minutes practiced each day.

Sun. | Mon. | Tues. | Wed. | Thurs. Fri. Sat.

1 2 3 4 b
-an-utes E'utea Eutes m—i;utes Eutes

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

minutes | minutes Eutes m—in-utes Euﬁes lmn—%utes En-uees

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

minutes | minutes | minutes | minutes | minutes | minutes minutes

20 21 22 23 24 26 26

minutes | minutes En-utes E;utes Eutes Eutes m_VuM

27 28 29 30 31

minutes | minutes Eutes Eutes Eutes

Parent Signature Total Minutes_

Musician’s Name

Total

Week #1

Total

Week #2

Total

Week #3______

Total

Week #5__

Total

Week #6



THE HARRY CHAPIN
PRACTICE-A-THON PLEDGE FORM

Thank you for your support of The Harry Chapin Practice-A-Thom! Music students
across New York will devote the month of March to raising money for Long Island Cares
and to strengthening their practice habits. Please pledge a penny, nickel, dime, or quarter for
each minute of this musician's practice. @ Even small change makes a difference! Your
contribution is tax deductible.

Name Address or email | Pledge per | Total owed
minute (minutes practiced
x pledge)

Please return money and the practice log to your music teacher during the first week
of April. Monetary donations will be accepted after that date.

Please make checks payable to: Long Island Cares
Teachers: Please mail checks to:

Robin Amato, Chief Development Officer and Director of Communications Long Island
Cares, 10 Davids Drive, Hauppauge, NY 11788-2039

Thank you for participating!




Linda J. Rozz Babylon Union Free School District
School Superintendent Administration Office
50 Railroad Avenue, Babylon, New York 11702
Phone (631) 893-7925
Fax (631) 893-7935
www.babylonschools.org

A Message from Superintendent Linda J. Rozzl

February 2016
Dear Families and Residents,

I am happy to say that our students and staff have well-settled into the second semester. Our
student musicians hosted holiday and winter concerts during the months of December and
January, and our theatre company is now preparing for a wonderful rendition of the musical Into
the Woods, set to be performed from March 4-6, 2016. I hope your time allows you to witness
the many talents of our students. We expect near sold-out performances. The display of student
talent at all levels across the district is remarkable and much is owed to our terrific teachers,
advisors and coaches for inspiring our young people and providing opportunities to showcase
their hard work both inside and outside of our classrooms.

There is much to be excited and proud of as our 2015-2016 school year progresses. The
district’s SMART goals continue to receive the attention of all school leaders who have been
working collaboratively to map out a strategy for success in Babylon Schools. As a guiding
document, it serves to best inform our ongoing decision-making as impressive student
achievement is achieved through a number of specific initiatives. Culminating in these efforts is
the impressive successes of the current members of our senior class; their documented
accomplishments are setting the stage for their futures as they prepare for life after Babylon High
School. It is truly exciting to hear of their dreams and personally witness their aspirations
coming true!

One particular instructional theme this year has been our impressive commitment to
STEM/STEAM education. This year we made a conscientious effort in building a robust Grade
School Robotics program through the implementation of First Lego League. The foundation the



students are receiving is preparing them for the continuation of robotics next year as they move
into Babylon Junior Senior High School.

Additionally, we are very pleased to announce that this coming September Babylon High School
will be one of only a few high schools on Long Island to partner with the nationally-acclaimed
Project Lead The Way (PLTW) program! Project Lead the Way is the nation’s leading provider
of STEM/STEAM programs. The program is intended to help drive students toward
STEM/STEAM-oriented fields that will support the U.S. Department of Commerce’s call to fill
jobs in the STEM fields which are expected to grow 17 percent (17%) by the year 2018.

For students who aspire to study STEM/STEAM careers in college, PLTW will be the perfect
opportunity to jump-start their future careers. The program is designed to emphasize math,
science, and technology skills and teach basic engineering concepts while offering college
credits through the Rochester Institute of Technology; completion of the PLTW sequence also
leads to certifying students in engineering software programs upon graduation! The first course,
scheduled to begin next September titled Principals of Engineering, will be offered as part of our
commitment to expanding our Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Math curriculums,
also known as STEM/STEAM. The plan is to expand the program by offering one additional
course in each of the next four years, giving students a chance to take a different engineering
course every year of high school and become certified in several programs.

Another exciting STEM/STEAM initiative underway and well-developed is the High School’s
Science Research Pathway. This pathway offers the unique opportunity for students to
experience the rigor and rewards of real scientific research while still in high school. The
sequence of courses is designed to provide students with an understanding of research methods
in the sciences and is directed to those students who would like to pursue excellence and
progress into areas of original research. The individualized topics of study are truly amazing to
witness!  Additionally, our STEM/STEAM theme was enhanced when we celebrated the
national “Hour of Code” back in December with computer coding activities and projects that
further emphasized higher-order critical thinking skills!

In the area of literacy, we are constantly celebrating students being readers and writers
throughout their day, regardless of grade level. Our termrific instructional faculty has embraced
professional development delivered through a collaboration with Columbia University’s
Teachers College Reading & Writing staff developers. Our classrooms are vibrant places where
authentic reading and writing is valued and practiced. I must extend a very special “thank you”
to our terrific moms and dads of the PTA who have been assisting in the leveling of classroom
libraries to help support our vibrant literacy program at both Babylon Elementary School and
Babylon Memorial Grade School! Special thanks also must be given to our Babylon Teachers’
Association who coordinated the First Books program. Due to their efforts, they were able to
donate over 1000 books to needy children...quite impressive. As you can gather, everyone in
Babylon values literacy!



Our instructional initiatives continue to drive our budget planning work. The goal of the
2016/2017 Proposed District Budget is not to just “maintain” outstanding educational programs,
but it is one that will enhance educational experiences and opportunities. Instructional, athletic
and extracurricular opportunities will be included in the 2016/2017 Proposed District Budget that
reflects the high educational quality that is synonymous of a Babylon diploma.

Further, in the area of transportation, our transportation consultant is actively analyzing ways to
improve the level of service to be shorty implemented this spring for all current bus riders.
Moreover, ideas will soon be shared with the Board of Education on how we can further improve
level of services as we plan well-ahead for the September opening of all schools. That public
presentation is set to be held at the Board of Education meeting on March 7, 2016.

In the area of facilities and grounds, we continue to prepare for Phase 3 of the Bond, with
specific projects commencing this summer, 2016. Residents will shortly witness the renovation
of Rowe Hall, a new science lab, renovated art rooms, food service preparation areas and
kitchens throughout the district, as well as other smaller projects in and around our buildings that
give our common and instructional spaces much-needed visible improvements. How exciting!

We have also spent these last few months discussing improvements in food service, getting the
opinions from students, staff and parents on how to best meet their culinary desires. Our kitchen
staff has worked on offering and implementing more “home-cooked” options, has brought back
“Tasteful Tuesdays” and “Lucky Tray Days” at the K-6 buildings. If you are a K-2 parent, I
encourage you to attend either the upcoming K, 1* or 2™ grade family breakfasts noted in the
District calendar. Our food service staff continues to work diligently on hosting these family
breakfasts that bring families back into our setting. Additionally, tasty samplings have
encouraged our 7-12 students to purchase new items as well.

As you can gather, we are filled with “Babylon Pride”. On behalf of the district, I thank you for
this amazing opportunity to work with your children and be your educational partner in such a
supportive and caring Babylon greater community.

Very truly yours,

Mrs. Linda J. Rozzi
Superintendent of Schools
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